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NPC President / Secretary General 
sent via email 
 

Dubai, 11 July 2018 
 
Call for Nominations to the APC Athletes’ Committee  
 
Dear Friends & Colleagues, 
 
I am delighted to open the nomination process for members of the Asian Paralympic 
Committee’s Athletes’ Committee. This committee ensures that the athletes’ voice 
is central to the APC’s decision making process and I would encourage all NPCs to 
consider nominating a suitable candidate. 
 
Composition of the Committee. 
Five members of the Committee will be elected by the athletes participating in the 
Indonesia 2018 Asian Para Games. These five members will then choose their 
Chairperson (who attends the APC Executive Board meetings) and Vice-Chairperson 
at the first meeting and can propose two additional members to be co-opted onto 
the Athletes’ Committee to ensure that the diversity of the Paralympic movement in 
Asia is represented. 
Election process 
The elections will take place during the Asian Para Games and will follow a similar 
format to those that happen during the Paralympic Games for the IPC Athletes’ 
Council. 
Timing 

• 12th July 2018  - Call for nominations opens 
• 6th September 2018  - All nominations to be received by APC 
• 6th – 19th September 2018 – All nominations to be reviewed by APC Legal and 

Ethics Committee  
• 20th September 2018  - Candidate list to be published by APC 
• 6-13th October – Elections take place, exact dates TBC 

Documents 
Please find attached to this email: 

a. Athlete Committee Nomination Form Part 1* 
b. Athlete Committee Nomination Form Part 2* 
c. Nominee Undertaking* 
d. Guidelines for Candidates  
e. APC Code of Ethics 
f. APC Code of Ethics Appendix 
g. APC Handbook Chapter 2.4 Athletes’ Committee Terms of Reference. 
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Each NPC in good standing can nominate one candidate. If you are interested in 
nominating a candidate, please ensure that you have returned all of the relevant 
paperwork (marked with a * in the above list) by 6th September 2018. 
 
We look forward to seeing you all in Jakarta in October and wish you a successful 
Indonesia 2018 Asian Para Games. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tarek Souei 
Chief Executive Officer 
Asian Paralympic Committee 


